Morningside Elementary School
SBDM Minutes

June 5, 2013

Meeting was called to order at 10:14 a.m.

Members present were Joe Nepi, Mary Ann Ball, Carole Brown, and Misti Craig.  Guest present was Kelly Cruze.

Opening Business: Council reviewed agenda and minutes from May 2013.  Mary Ann Ball made a motion to approve the agenda and minutes; motion was seconded by Carole Brown.  All were in consensus.

Joe Nepi shared his Principal’s Report with council members including the following:

--Current enrollment numbers were not available at present.  Mr. Nepi did make the comment that SBDM members may have to look at and discuss cap sizes at a later date.

--2013-2014 Open House date was scheduled and set by Central Office for Morningside on August 6, 2013 from 5:00-6:30 p.m.

--Home Visits will remain being done by teachers on a voluntary basis; and teachers will notify Mr. Nepi if they are interested in conducting home visits.  Teachers will follow guidelines provided by the office for conducting Home Visits.  Mr. Breunig will again recommend students who would best benefit from a home visit.  Students chosen for a home visit will be given a MES pencil pouch containing school supplies.  It was mentioned about the possibility of providing families of the home visited student with a “back pack” of food provisions as well.  It was suggested that the issue of Home Visits be put on the calendar for early next school year to look at moving Home Visits from a voluntary basis to a full or complete teacher/staff involvement.

--Tell Survey Results—Mr. Nepi provided teachers with a survey type hand-out for their use in ranking issues of concern and providing input for specific items listed on the Tell Survey.   Mr. Nepi reported that he has received 17 out of 24 completed responses and he is working on compiling the data to present to SBDM members at the July meeting and then, as a council, decide what information from that will need to be presented to the faculty.

--Head lice was another topic brought to council’s attention.  School nurse, Darlene Witten drafted a letter that will be used as a protocol to address the issue of head lice.  The letter will be sent home to parents of an infected child with a “how-to” list of treating and dealing with a case of head lice.

Budget Report:  Joe Nepi presented to Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and General Fund for their review.  There is approximately $2,000 out of the 2013-2014 budget to spend and be in hand by June 30th.  Per requests from grade levels, money will be spent on Common Core Math and Reading books to supplement instruction.  Allocated Board funds ($10,000) will be spent in July.

Teacher Hire:  Joe Nepi advised Council that he and the interview committee have completed the interviews for the available Special Education/FMD requirement position for 2013-2014.  Mr. Nepi stated that two applicants were interviewed.  He provided Council with a resume of the final candidate.  Discussion took place regarding this new hire.  Mr. Nepi informed Council that Margaret Haydon will fill Carole Brown’s Special Education vacancy.  We look forward to having Ms. Haydon join our staff.

Policy Review:  Joe Nepi provided to Council the up-dated draft of Policy 21.02 regarding Retention of Students.  An up-dated Fall and Spring conference sheet will be implemented for use with the revised Retention policy.  Today’s reading of Policy 21.02—Retention of Students at Grade Level, will be considered as 1st reading.  An up-dated version of Policy 21.02 will be sent out to faculty to review via a News & Notes attachment.

Student Achievement: Joe Nepi reported to Council that MES Program Review documentation has been completed and submitted electronically.  Mr. Nepi provided to Council a hand-out of “MES Program Review Committee Suggestions” for review and discussion.  The hand-out outlined areas of need and Council discussed possibilities and suggestions for meeting and/or addressing these areas of need.  “MES Program Review Committee Suggestions” will also be sent to faculty for their perusal.

Instructional Discipline:  Joe Nepi presented to Council an End of Year Report for our school wide instructional discipline program.  The report shows a large drop in all referrals and the data shows that the instructional discipline procedures and policy that we have in place at Morningside Elementary is working.  Issues regarding the user-friendliness of the computer referral system and the proper filling out of paperwork may need to be revisited prior to the beginning of the new school year.

Closing Business:
--Other business:  Mary Ann Ball brought to Councils notice the fact that the new SBDM Council seated in July will have no “outside” voice representation.  Her concern was that teacher members and parent representatives are all employees of the EIS district.  Mary Ann Ball felt that an “outside” voice provides a different view or parent perspective without the employee connection to the school system.  Mrs. Ball was invited to come and sit in on any and all future SBDM meetings.

--July Agenda:  Second reading of 21.02 Retention Policy; Tell Survey faculty results; Home visits recommendations; Program Review information with regards to Practical Living; new SBDM details related to secretary, vice-chair, meeting date and time; completed class rosters; and 2013-2014 MES Schedule.

--Next Meeting:  Wednesday, July 10, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. in MES office.

--Adjournment:  Carole Brown made a motion to adjourn; Mary Ann Ball seconded and all were in agreement. Meeting adjourned at 12:08 p.m.
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